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TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORT Ref: 24/098 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 – SECTION 14 (1) 
 

Temporary Road Closures 
Hampton Court Road, Hampton Court 

 
(Reference 24/098) 

 
1. The Council of the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames HEREBY GIVES 

NOTICE that to facilitate the installation and removal of a temporary footbridge and 
other works in connection with the Hampton Court Garden Festival they intend to 
make a temporary Traffic Order, the effect of which is that a section of Hampton Court 
Road will be closed to traffic on two occasions as set out below.  

 

2. The section of road to be closed extends from the roundabout outside Hampton Court 
Palace (the junction of A309 Hampton Court Way and A308 Hampton Court Road) to 
its junction with Campbell Road, Hampton Court. 

 

3. The dates and times when these road closures are anticipated to be in force are:- 
 

Item No Road closure commences Road reopens 

1 Wednesday 26 June 2024 at 
22.00 

Tuesday 27 June 2024 at 05.30. 

2 Wednesday 10 July 2024 at 22.00 Thursday 11 July 2024 at 05.30. 

 
4. An alternative route for eastbound traffic (Hampton Court Bridge towards Kingston 

Bridge) is via A308 Hampton Court Road (westwards); A311 Church Street; High 
Street, Hampton; High Street, Hampton Hill; A313 Hampton Road; Broad Street; High 
Street Teddington; A310 Kingston Road; Upper Teddington Road and High Street, 
Hampton Wick.  An alternative route for westbound traffic will be as above but in the 
reverse direction.  This route is not suitable for vehicles over 15 feet and 9 inches (4.8 
metres) high on account of a low bridge in High Street, Hampton Wick. 

 

5. The prohibitions apply only during such time and to such extent as indicated by 
prescribed traffic signs. 

 

6. Any vehicle waiting in contravention of any restriction imposed by the Order may be 
removed under the provisions of the Removal and Disposal of Vehicles Regulations 
1986. 

 

Nick O’Donnell 
Assistant Director, Traffic and Engineering 

Civic Centre, 44 York St, Twickenham, TW1 3BZ 
 
Dated 13 June 2024 


